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   This Budget has little for the conventional power sector. Policies are set and the Plan allocation APRDP is doubled to Rs 5130 crores. Long-term financing by IIFL will also help. Induction of supercritical technology in large capacity plants of NTPC is now in place. 
   The good news is that there is no additional import duty to restrain Chinese equipment imports (mainly of super critical and ultra supercritical equipment for large capacity UMPP’s). Any such imposition of extra cost would vitiate the UMPP and tariff based competitive bidding policies.    
   A major measure affecting conventional electricity is the imposition of a clean energy cess of Rs 50/ per tonne on domestic and imported coal. This will result in an estimated additional tariff of about 3 paisa per KWh if the generating margins are to remain unaffected. If regulators do not allow it to be charged to domestic consumers, it must be raised for other users to make up for the full cost. The record of regulators in allowing such genuine costs has been patchy.  

      It is not clear as to what will be the fate of tariff based projects like the ultra mega power plants. Will they be reimbursed to the extent of the extra cost or will they have to bear it? The whole concept of UMPP and tariff based competitive bids is negated if government can impose such new charges after a bid has been accepted. 

   Competitive bids will be invited for coal block allocations for captive mining. If the power sector is to compete with other unregulated or more profitable sectors for coal blocks, they will fail. This will be a setback for power generation. 

   A Coal Regulatory Authority and an Expert Group to recommend viable and sustainable system of pricing petro-products seems redundant since the Petroleum and Natural Gads Regulatory Board could have easily taken on the task. In any case this should include Gas so that the anomalies in gas pricing are resolved. (338)
